

UINTAH CITY Lewsletter February 2024

Reminders

FEBRUARY

14^{TH-} HAPPY VALENTINES DAY 19th PRESIDENTS DAY (office closed)

PUBLIC Meetings:

City Council Meetings

1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm

Planning Commission

4[™] Tuesday of the month at 7:00 pm

City Contact List

Mayor Cutler 801-476-0356 or 801-726-0613 mayorcutler@uintahcity.com

City Council Members:

Kristi Bell 801-413-7197 k.bell@uintahcity.com

Michelle Roberts 801-388-0810

m.roberts@uintahcity.com

Robert Guiller

r.guiller@uintahcity.com

Dan Combe

d.combe@uintahcity.com

City Recorder:

Michelle Mortensen

m.mortensen@uintahcity.com

Court Clerk:

Christie Blackner

c.blackner@uintahcity.com

Utility Clerk:

Brindy Woodbury

b.woodbury@uintahcity.com

Public works/maintenance:

Jeff Holden 801-388-3558

j.holden@uintahcity.com

Cemetery/Publics Works:

Tim Kendell 801-479-4130

t.kendell@uintahcity.com

From Mayor Cutlers Desk

BUDGET- City staff is starting to work on the budget for Fiscal year 2024/2025. If you have comments or suggestions please contact me, any member of the city council or staff.

<u>WCSO</u>- On January 30, 2024 the sheriff's office held a quarterly meeting with the contract cities. Our costs for the next fiscal year will go up to \$199,752.00 from \$181,312.00. This is an **INCREASE** of **\$18,440**. We will work hard to try NOT to raise taxes.

PLANNING COMMISSION- The new members of the planning commission will be working to bring land use issues up to date. This review will include nuisances, parking, etc.

<u>U DAYS</u> - Council Member Michelle Roberts will be the new council member to oversee all city celebrations. Liz Minster will continue to be the chairwoman with Council Member Kristi Bell also helping. If you want to be involved, please contact one of these ladies.

SNOW DAYS- Winter is not over yet. Please give public works a break and get your cars off the road during snowstorms.

Thanks for all you do to make Uintah a great place to live!



Council Member Bell

WATER DEPARTMENT

*** WE OFFER AUTOPAY AND PAPERLESS BILLING! ***

Did you know that you can create an account to see your current and past water usage as well as pay your bill online? This is a great tool not only for your convenience but also a way to gauge/compare your usage and aid with conservation. While you are signing up, consider going paperless. Paperless offers many benefits, cost saving to the city, ease for viewing and paying your utility bill, most importantly less paper waste. Don't worry, you will not miss a single thought provoking, informative and inspirational newsletter because they will be safely delivered to the email address supplied when you sign up to go paperless.

REMINDER to fill out and return your water line inventory survey. Every home needs to report what material was used in the construction of your home. Inventory of our water system is a federal requirement to rule out lead pipes. To lessen the workload on staff, we are asking you to help identify the line where water comes into your home while public works identify the remaining lines throughout the city.

What happens if you do not self-report? A friendly member from the Public Works Department will need to make a visit to complete this requirement. Please help Jeff and Tim out by taking a few minutes to fill out the form. If you need another form, you can find it online on the city website, in person at City Hall, or email any staff member to receive a copy. If you would like help, Jeff has offered to stop by or walk you through it. You can reach Jeff at 801-388-3558 for assistance.

Thank you,

Kristi Bell



IMPORTANT NUMBERS

Sheriff Non-Emergency Dispatch

801-629-8221

Weber Fire District

Chief Paul Sullivan 801-782-3580 (ext.202) Fire Marshall David Reed 801-782-358 (ext. 205)

Building Inspector

Jeff Monroe 801-395-8288

Animal Control

Office 801-399-8244 or Emergency 801-629-8221 Hours Mon-Fri 8:00 am - 5:00 pm Saturday 8:00 am - 12:00 pm

Blue Stakes

Dial 811, 800-622-4111 or 801-208-2100 Mon-Fri 7:00 am – 5:00 pm

Council Member Robert Guiller

Greetings! My name is Robert Guiller, and I would like to extend my heartfelt gratitude to every resident of Uintah. It is an immense privilege that you have bestowed upon me by electing me to serve on the city council for the next four years. I am committed to serving each and every one of you and fulfilling to the best of my ability any responsibilities that may be required.

I am eager to work as a city council member alongside Mayor Gordon Cutler and our dedicated team. Once again, I want to express my sincere appreciation for the privilege you have granted me. It means a great deal to me that you value and trust me enough to afford me the honor of serving on our city council. Rest assured, I am dedicated to serving each and every one of you in any way possible. Every voice matters and every person has a voice. My heart is to serve our mayor and his team in any way possible that adds value to you as an individual and our community.

Thank you so much again for your support and trust. I eagerly anticipate the exciting things that the year 2024 has in store for us as a community.

With warmest regards,

Robert Guiller

Elected Member, Uintah City Council

Council member Daniel Combe

Hello neighbors,

I want to take a moment and say thank you for entrusting me with a position on the city council. I am looking forward to serving our community and being as helpful as possible. With the changes of the new year and the promise of spring, we all want to get outside and enjoy. Our walking community is very active, and I have been asked by some residents to address our dog leash ordinance.

<u>Uintah City Code of Ordinance 5-2D-5:</u> RESTRAINING ANIMALS AND LEASH LAW: It is unlawful for any person owning or having the custody, possession, or control of any animal to, either negligently or with specific intent, improperly restrain or fence the animal in a manner that allows the animal to escape or to run at large. Dogs are to be always restrained on a proper leash on the public right of way and in public places. (Ord. 209-12, 9-18-2012).

As a fellow dog owner, I have actively field trained my pup and understand the peskiness of a leash, but it is required for the safety of our community, and I hope we can all get outside and enjoy with our animals in a safe and friendly manner.

Paniel Combe

A MESSAGE FROM BONNEVILLE COMMUNITIES THAT CARE

How parents can show children they care:

- *Explain the risks of underage drinking
- *Set clear no alcohol rules
- *Know their children's friends
- *Monitoring their children's activities
- *All the above

To read more ways to show your children you care, visit: ParentsEmpowered.org or visit Bonneville Communities That Care on Facebook!

